
From: Whittaker, Frank M <frank.m.whittaker@wv.gov> 
Date: Mon, Dec 13, 2021 at 2:51 PM 
Subject: Re: Emergency Repair Request 
To: Chambers Smith, Jessica <jessica.chamberssmith@wv.gov> 
Cc: Totten, Mark L <mark.l.totten@wv.gov>, Hager III, Joseph E 
<joseph.e.hageriii@wv.gov>, Linda Harper <linda.b.harper@wv.gov> 
 
 
Jessica, 
 
Your request for emergency repair of the leachate storage tank at Petersburg Landfill is 
approved. Please follow all Purchasing Division Procedures outlined in the handbook 
and provide all supporting documentation to this office within 30 days of this approval 
for processing. 
 
As always, let us know if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
Frank 
 
On Mon, Dec 13, 2021 at 2:33 PM Chambers Smith, Jessica 
<jessica.chamberssmith@wv.gov> wrote: 
Frank, 
 
Please see the attached request for emergency approval.   
 
Please note that we did get a ruling from Labor regarding the repair (see below) and per 
Labor it would only be considered construction if the tank was replaced.  I have 
confirmed with the division that the tank will not be replaced.   
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
Sincerely, 

Jessica Chambers-Smith, DEP Procurement Manager 

Administrative Services - Business Operations Office 

WV Dept. of Environmental Protection 

601 57th Street S.E. 

Charleston, WV  25304 

Phone (304) 926-0499 x 41140 

Fax (304) 926-0452 



Jessica.chamberssmith@wv.gov 

 
 
 
 
 
---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Casto, Terri C <terri.c.casto@wv.gov> 
Date: Mon, Dec 13, 2021 at 2:28 PM 
Subject: Fwd: Emergency Repair Request 
To: Jessica S Chambers <jessica.chamberssmith@wv.gov> 
 

 
 

�
��
��

����� �

  Terri C. Casto�
Procurement Specialist Senior�
West Virginia Department of Environmental Protection�
 �
 �
Phone: 304-414-1143 ext. 41143�
 �
601 57th Street SE, Charleston, WV 25304�
 �
www.dep.wv.gov�

 

---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Licensing, Labor <licensing@wv.gov> 
Date: Mon, Dec 13, 2021 at 2:06 PM 
Subject: Re: Emergency Repair Request 
To: Casto, Terri C <terri.c.casto@wv.gov> 
 

Ms. Casto, 
 
A license will not be required for the repair.  If the tank needs replaced then a license 
will be required. 
 
Thank you. 
 
On Mon, Dec 13, 2021 at 1:51 PM Casto, Terri C <terri.c.casto@wv.gov> wrote: 
we are trying to determine if this would qualify as construction or not.  Could you please 
advise? 
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  Terri C. Casto�
Procurement Specialist Senior�
West Virginia Department of Environmental Protection�
 �
 �
Phone: 304-414-1143 ext. 41143�
 �
601 57th Street SE, Charleston, WV 25304�
 �
www.dep.wv.gov�
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